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Elizabeth E. Goldin 

David M. Giles 
VP, Deputy General Counsel, Chief Ethics Officer 

513-977-3891
dave.giles@scripps.com 

Assistant Chief, Investigations & Hearings Division 
Enforcement Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: FCC EEO Audit Letter 
Television Station WFPX-TV 
Archer Lodge, North Carolina (Facility ID: 21245) 

P.O. BOX 5380 

CINCINNATI, OHIO 45201 

312 WALNUT ST .. SUITE 2800 
CINCINNATI, OHIO 45202 

scripps.com 

Dear Ms. Goldin: 

This is in response to your EEO audit letter dated April 24, 2023, regarding the EEO program for the 
subject Station licensed to ION Media License Company, LLC. WFPX-TV is a licensed full-power 
shared television station of host, and sharer station WRPX-TV, Rocky Mount, North Carolina, and the 
two stations together constitute a station employment unit ("SEU"). 

The SEU has fewer than five full-time employees. The SEU's full-time employees, identified only by 
job title, and number of hours assigned to work per week are: 

Manager, Station Broadcasting 
Station Technician 

40 hours/wk. 
40 hours/wk. 

In response to your Question 2(b)(vi), there are no pending or resolved complaints involving the 
Station filed during the Station's current license term before any governing body having competent 
jurisdiction under federal, state, territorial, or local law, alleging unlawful discrimination in the 
employment practices of the Station based on race, color, religion, national, origin or sex. Finally, the 
Licensee is not the broker of another station within its market and WFPX-TV is not a brokered station. 

Please contact the undersigned with any questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

David M. Giles 
SVP, Deputy General Counsel, Chief Ethics Officer 


